REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
PRESIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS OPERATIONS OFFICE
Tanggapang Pampanguluhan sa Operasyong Pangkomunikasyon
Malacanang, Manila

2 August 2020

MR. ELMER DOMINGO
Subject: eFOI Request regarding detailed breakdown of the 2,709 bridges
project in the Duterte Legacy Infographics with Tracking no: #PCQOO-
248872815618
Dear Mr. DOMINGO:

Greetings from the Presidential Communications Operations Office (PCOO)!

We refer to your FOI request lodged in the electronic FOI (eFOI) portal (www.foi.gov.ph) on
19 January 2020, with tracking no: #PC0O0-248872815618.

We thank you for your patience and understanding as we had difficulty obtaining the
information you requested due to imposition of Enhanced Community Quarantine and other

work limitations associated with the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic.

YOUR REQUEST

You asked for the detailed breakdown of the 2,709 bridges project in the Duterte Legacy
Infographics.

RESPONSE TO THE REQUEST

Please be advised that your FOI request is tagged as SUCCESSFUL.

A total of 2,709 bridges were constructed, widened, upgraded, rehabilitated and strengthened
from July 2016 to May 2019. For your reference, please refer to the table below for the detailed
breakdown of the 2,709 bridges as indicated in the Duterte Legacy infographics:

Scope of Work No. of.Brldge
Projects
Bridge Widening 462
Construction of New Bridges 108
(May include new bridge constructed parallel to an existing bridge)
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Retrofitting/Strengthening/Rehabilitation/Major Repair of Bridges

1,642

Replacement of Bridges 155
Other Bridges (Local Bridges, Foot Bridges, Hanging Bridges) 342
TOTAL 2,709

Table 1. Breakdown of 2,709 bridges as of July 2016 — May 2019

Please be advised that the number of completed bridge projects is based on the scope work

accomplished in a bridge.

For your reference, please refer to this link: https://www.pna.gov.ph/articles/1086196.

We greatly appreciate your eFOI inquiry, and we hope we sufficiently answered your query.

Should you have any further concerns and/or clarifications regarding this matter, you may
directly contact the FOI Receiving Officer of the Department of Public Welfare and Highways,
Mr. Andro Santiago through email address at santiago.andro@dpwh.gov.ph.

Thank you.

Respectfully,

ATTY. TRISTANE. GUZMAN

FOI Decision Maker, PCOO




